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On May 6, 2009, Verizon filed a petition for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the extension of an existing telecommunications tower in Guilford, Connecticut. Connecticut Siting Council member Phil Ashton and Council staff member David Martin conducted a field review of the proposed modifications on May 19, 2009.  Rachel Mayo represented Verizon at the field review. 
Verizon proposes to add a ten-foot extension to an existing 150-foot monopole tower located at 370 Rockland Road in Guilford. The existing tower is owned by TowerCo and was certificated by the Council in Docket 271, which was approved on April 15, 2004. The application for this certificate was submitted by Sprint. Verizon would use T-arm mounts to attach its antennas to the tower in accordance with the Decision and Order for this docket. 
From this location, Verizon is seeking to cover an area that encompasses portions of Route 77 in the northern section of Guilford along with local streets in the surrounding vicinity. There are currently antenna arrays installed at centerline heights of 147 and 137 feet above ground level. Verizon asserts that it cannot achieve its coverage objectives at the next available height of 127 feet above ground level. For this reason, Verizon seeks to add ten feet onto the tower’s height in order to install its antennas at a centerline height of 157 feet.
The tower is located on an 87-acre parcel owned by the Woodbridge Sportsmen Club and used primarily for hunting and fishing. The property is heavily wooded with little development nearby. There is a small agricultural operation and one large single-family home to the south of the tower. Although the top of the tower is barely visible from a short stretch of the road that passes the agricultural operation, the tower is not visible from the operation itself or the residence. The top of the tower is visible from the southern end of Quonnipaug Lake, but the view is so far that the tower is barely noticeable, even to those who are actively looking for it. An additional ten feet should not result in any significant difference in visibility.
Verizon notified the Town of Guilford, the owner of the host property, and abutting property owners of its proposal to extend the height of this tower.

The addition of Verizon’s antennas would bring the cumulative power density of the antenna systems on the tower to 25.33% of the FCC limit.
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View of Tower from Quonnipaug Lake
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